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All Shippers & Interested Parties 

 

 

30th December 2020 

 

 
Dear Industry Participant 

 

Notification of General Non-Transmission Services Charges from 1st February 2021. 

 

This notice is issued in line with UNC Modification 0748, and to discharge the obligations on National 

Grid under the Uniform Network Code (UNC) TPD Section Y4.8.2(a) and 4.8.2(b). It supersedes the 

notification of General Non-Transmission Services Charges issued by National Grid on 30th November 

2020.   
 

We are publishing this notice of the General Non-Transmission Services Charges applicable at Entry 

Points and Exit Points that will be effective from 1st February 2021 (being the start of the “Revision 

Month” referred to in UNC TPD Section Y4.8.2(b). This shorter notice period is in line with UNC 

Modification 0748 which was approved by Ofgem on 23rd December 2020. 

 

A copy of our document “Notice of Gas Transmission Transportation Charges effective from 1 

February 2021 R1”, which contains all charges that will apply from 1st February 2021 is available on 

the National Grid website https://www.nationalgridgas.com/charging/transmission-system-charges and 

should be read in conjunction with this notice. 

 

We have sought to notify and publish these charging changes at the earliest opportunity to minimise 

uncertainty for the industry so this notice is a combined notice under UNC TPD Section Y4.8.2 (a) and 

4.8.2(b). 

 

These charges, which are payable by Users, have been calculated in accordance with the arrangements 

as set out in the UNC including the changes implemented by UNC Modification 0678A and can continue 

to be revised within the Gas Year (the year to 30th September 2021) should it be considered necessary.  

As such we will keep such charges under continual review.  

 
General Non-Transmission Services Charges  

The General Non-Transmission Services Charge from 1st February 2021 is set at 0.0128p/kWh.  

 

Reasons for the changes and further information 

 

These changes are being made as a result of the notification of the Transmission Services Revenue 

Recovery Charges published on the 30th December 2020 to ensure there are no consequential impacts 

between the Transmission Services and Non-Transmission Services Revenues. These changes do not 

impact or change National Grid’s overall Allowed Revenue.  

 

For awareness, there are updates to Transmission Services Revenue Recovery Charges (TSRRCs) for 

Entry and Exit, These are covered in a separate notice available on National Grid’s website: 

https://www.nationalgrid.com/uk/gas-transmission/charging/transmission-system-charges 

https://www.nationalgridgas.com/charging/transmission-system-charges
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Application and duration of the charges 
 

The update to the General Non-Transmission Services charges will be applied for a duration of eight (8) 

months (February 2021 to September 2021) subject to any requirement or need to update within this 

period.   

 

St Fergus Compression Charge 

 

For awareness, the Compression Charge levied at the North Sea Midstream Partners (NSMP) sub-

terminal at St. Fergus has not been changed from its current level of 0.0085 p/kWh.   

 
Supporting Information and opportunities to learn more 

National Grid will provide opportunities to discuss this any other charging updates to Transmission 

Services Entry and Exit Revenue Recovery charges at a National Grid led webinar on 12th January 

2021. The webinar event details will be issued via a separate notice shortly. 

There will also be an opportunity to discuss these changes at a subsequent NTS Charging 

Methodology Forum (NTSCMF), the next of which is on 5th January 2021. Details of these meetings 

can be found at http://www.gasgovernance.co.uk/ntscmf/. 

If you have any questions about this notice, or require any further explanation, please email our 

charging team at box.NTSGasCharges@nationalgrid.com.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

Steve Fisher 

Commercial Operations Manager 
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